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	Minutes of Annual General Meeting on Thursday 28 January 2016

West Warwickshire Sports Cub


Chair: 
Tony Green (Monkspath)

Attendees:

Barry Austin, 
Northbrook

Geoff Baker, 
Village Surgery

Ian Black, 
Dorridge

Keith Boad, 
Richmond

Pam Botting, 
Parkfield

E Cheshire, 
St. Margaret’s Practice

Megan Comlay, 
Jacey Practice

Pauline Cooper-Hinsley, 
Kingshurst

Susan Gomm, 
Grove Surgery

David Hinsley, 
Kingshurst

Catherine Hughes, 
Coventry Road PPG

Simon Johnson, 
Arden

Phil Jones, 
Shirley Medical Centre

Anne Lawrence, 
Castle Practice

Vic Lloyd, 
Monkspath

Joyce MacNichol, 
Hobs Moat

Pauline Mathias, 
Jacey Practice

Carol McAndrew, 
Coventry Road Practice

M Notman, 
St. Margaret’s Practice

Reg Patrick, 
Shirley Medical Centre

Ann Perkins, 
Castle Practice

Alan Scott, 
Jacey Practice

Amanda Shakespeare, (PM) 
Dorridge

Walter Smart, 
Shirley Medical Centre

Val Tabb, 
Dorridge

E A Tout, 
Yew Tree

Jo Walker, 
Shirley Medical Centre

Delia Zeuthen, 
Grove

Support:

Rachel Franklin, 
Midlands and Lancashire Commissioning Support Unit

Apologies:

Florence Walsh, 
Grove

Sheila Hardcastle

Martin Wright, 
Jacey

Sandra Reynolds, 
Hobs Moat

Becci Young, 
Arden

Bill Wood, 
Richmond

Norma Davies, 
Green Lane and Sheldon

Janet Cartmail, 
Green Lane and Sheldon

Cornelius Lyons, 
Green Lane and Sheldon

Clive Savage, 
Haslucks Green Medical Centre
Frank Butler, 
Castle Practice

Mrs P Butler, 
Castle Practice

Katy Guard, 
Jacey Practice

Jenny Llanfermeier

Andrew Geddes, 
Yew Tree

The Chair, Tony Green, opened the meeting  by welcoming everyone.  He explained that having chaired the Network last year he was acting as legacy chair until a new steering group is elected.  He summarised the agenda and the apologies (listed above) were read out.  He asked if anyone wished to notify of any other business (AOB) for discussion just before the end of the meeting but none did.
Tony informed the meeting that today’s agenda would follow a slightly different format in that the break at 12 noon would be for 15 minutes and was to be used as a networking opportunity and to brainstorm ideas for topics to be discussed at future meetings.  
ITEM 1 – Previous minutes and matters arising – Thursday 26th November 2016
There were no amendments to the draft minutes and they were approved as being a true and accurate record.

Proposed: 
David Hindsley

Seconded: 
Ted Richards

There were no matters arising for discussion at the meeting.

ITEM 2 – Election of steering group (SG) for this year
Tony handed the meeting over to Vic Lloyd who confirmed that the candidates for direct election, each being delegates from different PPGs, were (in alphabetic order by family name): Barry Austin from Northbrook PPG , Keith Boad from Richmond Road PPG , Tony Green from Monkspath PPG, and  Jo Walker from Stratford Road PPG.  Vic also confirmed that a  place will remain open on the SG for any delegate from any unrepresented PPG who at any time in the year wishes to stand, subject to being elected by the relevant Network meeting.  
Vic said that delegates were being asked to approve the SG immediately co-opting  Walter Smart, a delegate from Stratford Road PPG, to bring the SG up to five (potentially to six if a delegate from an unrepresented PPG eventually joins).   Partial precedents were established in 2014 when the Network agreed to the use of co-option and to create an SG of more than five.  
Each of the candidates read a short statement confirming why they wished to be considered for election to the Steering Group.  Following the statements, Vic thanked the candidates and reaffirmed to delegates that voting would be for the candidates as a group and would also include the co-opting of Walter Smart to the group.
There then followed a vote when the motion was carried unanimously.  Tony thanked Vic and resumed chairing the meeting.
ITEM 3 – Cancer Basics  presented by Paul Litchfield, Cancer Information & Support Services Manager, University Hospitals Birmingham
Tony introduced Paul Litchfield to deliver his presentation on ‘Cancer Basics’.
Paul began by providing an overview of his role in the Cancer Information and Support Service which is based at the old Queen Elizabeth Hospital in the Heritage Building.

The service, which was set up 15 years ago by the Patrick Trust, offers support to both cancer patients and carers and received over eleven thousand visitors into the centre last year and holds over twenty five thousand pieces of information.

Paul then delivered his presentation and invited questions.
Question and answers:   
Q.
   A delegate asked about a friend who has bowel cancer and has recently had an operation via keyhole surgery.  Wanted to know if this was a new treatment.

A.   Not new but keyhole surgery, which involves less cutting, is gradually replacing traditional surgery to try and preserve quality of life.  Keyhole is done via a series of holes and recovery period is far less.

Q.
   Another delegate asked about a friend who has breast cancer that is being treated by tablets that are shrinking the mass.

A.
  Paul explained that in breast cancer cases in the over 70’s there are generally other medical issues to be taken into account so chemotherapy might not be a suitable treatment option.  In these cases hormone therapy is used instead – works by giving the cancer cells a different hormone to the one the cells normally use to grow.  This suppresses the growth by giving the cancer cells nothing to feed on.  Most people tolerate this treatment quite well and there are no side effects.
Q.   Is there a financial restriction on what treatment is given to patients?
A.
   There is the £50m cancer drug fund that covers the costs of cancer treatments but unless the drugs are approved for use by NICE the NHS won’t fund the treatment.  

We are fortunate in  the Midlands in that we have the translation medical and cancer research labs  that bring together world class scientists, doctors and nurses to beat cancer.  This collaboration will ensure that new lab discoveries are developed quickly.
ITEM 4 – Allergies, presented by Dr Aarnoud Huissoon, Consultant Immunologist, Heart of England Foundation Trust
Tony introduced and welcomed Aarnoud (Aarn), who said that the most important thing he wanted people to take away was that being sent for an allergy test is not an allergy diagnosis.
He also wanted patients to understand the difference between intolerances and allergies.  They are two completely different conditions.  He delivered the presentation and invited questions.
Questions and answers:
Q.   Are hay fever and allergies to horses and cats different allergies?
A.   They are separate, but linked.  There is something called the ‘allergic march’ which means that if you have one allergy, you may develop others over time.  Where allergies are linked, you don’t necessarily have them all.
Q.    Is the allergic march linked to epilepsy?

A.     There is no known connection.
Q.
   A delegate who suffers breathing problems said his medication was changed from amoxicillin to another medication but caused gout, and severe swelling of his left leg.  It was changed again but that caused lumps to form.  He was diagnosed as being allergic to fluxocillin – once he stopped taking it he was on the mend within 24 hours.  Is this a common reaction to fluxocillin?
A.
   Not common but the reaction is common with allergies.  
Q.   Is allergy involved in acne?

A.
   No, acne is hormonal.  No test has ever been able to prove a connection.

ITEM 5 – Suggestions for health topics to be covered this year

Following the brainstorming session at the networking break earlier on the agenda, Tony asked delegates to let him have the notes detailing the topics they would like to see on agenda for future meetings.
ITEM 6 – Any Other Business

There was no further business to be discussed.
Tony thanked delegates for attending and closed the meeting at 1 pm.

